
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

August 12, 2024
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:34 p.m. (1834) by Commissioner Hudson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 16, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. (1830).  The flag salute was led by Commissioner Hudson.  Present were Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Pidduck, Commissioner Anderson, Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Firefighters Phill Zimmerman, Chuck Royal as well as community members Andrea Xaver, Cindy McKeon and Jacob Anderson were also present.   
Public Comment: N/A
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Pidduck made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Anderson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
*  July 8th and July 11th Meeting Minutes
*  Accounts Payable Check #’s 4588-4614 in the amount of $59,928.45
*  Payroll Check #’s 4584-4587 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,124.10
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Burn Box – There was a discussion about the burn box that is currently owned with Clear Lake Fire.  The commissioners agreed that Clear Lake Fire is more than welcome to use it or we would be willing to buy them out of their share for $3,000.  Commissioner Hudson will speak with Commissioner Maddox (from Clear Lake) about the options.
Old Tender – Skagit County Fire District 19 signed an agreement to purchase our old tender.  The commissioners agreed to having District 19 purchase, and also signed the agreement.  Chief Berg is working with them to come up with a date to release it to them.  
Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave an update on calls for 2024.  Year to date, we have responded to 241 calls.  
New Business:  N/A
Chief’s Report:   
· We have five attending the fire academy in the fall.
· We have four attending EMT class in the fall.

· The new truck is moving to Mount Vernon tomorrow (from Puyallup).

· The association bought new hose for the new truck.

· Firefighter B. Johnson is working on getting the new truck lettered.

· Chief Berg is still waiting for new radios for the new truck before we can put it into service.

· Last Saturday, Chief Berg gave Commissioner Anderson a tour of our assets in the District.  He also offered the same tour to the other commissioners.

· In the past couple of weeks, we have had two separate fatalities from motor vehicle accidents.

· The DNR inspected the old station.   They wanted some of the electrical outlets fixed and also a bridge that goes across the ditch from the old station to the new station.  Captain Richter has fixed the electrical issues and the DNR guys are building a new bridge.

· Chief Berg is working with the county to inspect and fix the retention pond out back.   

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· BC Klinefelter is planning on attending an ICS forms class.
· Several firefighters took the engine up to the Boy Scout camp for a show and tell.
· Alger Fire is hosting a first responder BBQ on September 21st.
· 5.2 million acres have burned across the US already this year.

· There are currently 9 fires burning in Washington state.

Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order:   Community member Andrea Xaver asked for an update about Lake McMurray Fire.
Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m. (1934)
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


